October 21, 2005

The American Board of Nuclear Medicine
ATTN: Henry D. Royal, M.D.

Executive Director

Suite 119

4555 Forest Park Boulevard

St. Louis, MO 63108

SUBJECT: RECOGNITION OF BOARDS
Dear Dr. Royal:

| am writing in response to your August 16, 2005, and October 20, 2005, letters seeking
recognition of the American Board of Nuclear Medicine (ABNM) certification process by the
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC).

NRC staff reviewed ABNM's certification process for physicians receiving training in the United
States under the supervision of an authorized user and determined that, based on your
October 20, 2005, letter, it meets the applicable requirements in 10 CFR 35.190(a), 35.290(a),
and 35.390(a) for NRC recognition for physicians receiving training in the United States.
Accordingly, ABNM will be listed on NRC’s web site for Part 35 matters, at
http://www.nrc.gov/materials/miau/med-use-toolkit.html with a recognition date of October 20,
2005, for all physicians issued a ABNM certification certificate before and after that date with
the word “United States” appearing under the certification number, as well as a link to an
example of the certificate issued to a physician trained in the United States under the
supervision of an authorized user.

Please notify the NRC, via letter, six months in advance of ABNM plans for becoming inactive
or disbanding, as well as of changes to certification procedures that would affect the recognition
of ABNM’s certification process under the requirements of 10 CFR 35.190(a), 35.290(a), and
35.390.

For further information or for questions, please contact Donna-Beth Howe, Ph.D. of my staff at
(301) 415-7848 or via e-mail: dbh@nrc.gov.

IRA/

Thomas H. Essig, Chief
Materials Safety and Inspection Branch
Division of Industrial and
Medical Nuclear Safety
Office of Nuclear Material Safety
and Safeguards
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